
 
 

 
33 Wood Avenue South, Suite 600  247 West 35th Street, Suite 301     eFax: 732-612-2114 
Iselin, NJ 08830    New York, NY 10001 
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June 30, 2022 
 
Mr. Joseph Paterno 
Pondosa Architecture + Planning 
6402 8th Avenue, Suite 401 
Brooklyn, NY 11220 
 
 
RE:  PreBid RFI # 001 
JOB NO: 22-322 
PROJECT: Chester Heights Fire Department 
 
 
Mr. Paterno, 
 
 Below are questions / Requests for Information as regards the bid for the Chester Heights Fire 
Department project: 
 

1. There don’t appear to be engineered electrical or plumbing drawings. Are they 
forthcoming? 
 

2. Are there existing gas or oil lines to be removed? 
 

3. What are the sizes of the existing steam & condensate piping? 
 

4. The gas meter is shown as being located in the interior of the building. This is unusual, 
so we are seeking confirmation. 

 
5. Please provide pipe size for the existing water lines. The new toilets show flushometer 

devices, which require a minimum of 1” supply lines. 
 

6. Please provide spec for Flushometers. 
 

7. Please provide spec for shower body and control. 
 

8. Is the design intent to use a manufactured shower base of custom made? 
 

9. Please provide a spec for the shower drain. 
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10. On drawing S-100, under “Special Inspections,” the notes indicate that “the authority” 
will be responsible for contracting for special inspections, further down there is a note 
stating that the general contractor is responsible for retaining a special inspection 
company (see annotated drawing excerpt attached). Typically, ownership contracts with 
the special inspector, so as to avoid any potential conflict of interest that might be 
inferred to occur if the special inspector is inspecting work installed by the entity that is 
paying for their services. 

 
11. Extent of painting scope required is unclear. 

 
12. Plans show a CO detector in the boiler room, a combination smoke/CO detector in the 

Dormitory, and another combo smoke/Co detector in the existing stairwell. Notes make 
reference to annunciation, burner shutdown, and central station connection. Please 
elaborate on what is required to meet the design intent, specifically what was the basis 
of design for the system(s) envisioned. 

 
13. Drawing S-301 shows details for spray-on fireproofing for steel members and decking, 

but extent of scope (if any) is unclear. 
 

14. Equipment schedule on S-403 provides specs for a number of items that do not appear 
to be part of the project. Please confirm that items without a “count” in the TOTAL 
column are not part of the scope for this project. If the uncounted items on the 
equipment schedule are to be included, please elaborate as to where this is intended to 
be provided. 

 
15. Contract documents indicate a 90-day completion schedule. Lead time for the McLain 

boiler is 20-24 weeks from release, Carrier units are 8-10 weeks from release at present. 
The Project Schedule needs to be adjusted to reflect the impossibility of a 90-day 
completion. 

 
 
 
 
Thanks, 
B&B Contracting Group, LLC  

Roger Klein 
Roger Klein 




